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Holly Lodge Estate Committee Office, Opposite 8 Holly Lodge Gardens, London, N6 6AA


HOLLY LODGE ESTATE PLOT-OWNERS’ 2024 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

CHAIR’S STATEMENT 
Starting with the normal business;

Approval of the Nov 23 General Meeting.  
Election of Officers.  As usual 3 committee members, one of whom is a Trustee are elected each year.  This year there were four candidates so an election is required, and the results will be declared at the AGM 

1. Ian Whitaker, Treasurer & Trustee, lives in Holly Lodge Hardens

2. Pippa Rothenberg, Vice Chair & lives on Hillway.

3. Peter Jacobs, long term committee member & ex Treasurer, lives in Langbourne.

4. Marisa Goldesgeyme, lives on Hillway.
Activities

Security

Following a particularly nasty burglary on Hillway concern about security has again been a significant issue.  As an interim step the Committee engaged a security company, G4S, to carry out random nighttime motorised patrols during the Easter school holidays.  

The Committee is aware that there are heightened concerns regarding security, however it is not within the HLEC’s written remit which is maintenance of the common areas.

Last year, with the agreement of the HLEC, a group of residents looked at engaging a security firm to patrol the estate overnight, however the cost was high and as only a few plots offered to contribute, prohibitively expensive.  Another residents group and members of the HLEC are currently investigating various options and any proposals will be shared with residents.

Gardening Committee

The new Wilding plan agreed late last year where the verges at the outer ends of the avenues are allowed to go ‘wild’ is in its early days but I hope you agree looks promising.  

No-Mow-May will be trialled again but this time only on the southern verges of the avenues as these are less steep and thus easier to strim in June (the staff found it very difficult / hazardous cutting last year).

Trees
The mapping into areas and numbering of the trees in the lower park and Robin Grove has been completed and the thinning out of the understorey is under way.
Cycling

The estate has become a popular destination for cyclists practising hill climbs, etc.  We have installed some temporary banners along Hillway asking cyclists to slow down and will be repeating this on the road surface.  Additionally, 2 of our staff periodically man the Swains Lane entrance at the weekend and direct groups of cyclists away from Hillway.  

Following a survey of the residents in Bromwich Avenue the cycle gate to Swains Lane is not being progressed.

HLE 100th Anniversary

This year is being celebrated as the Holly Lodge Estate centenary and various activities are planned including an exhibition on the estate’s history and the screening of a specially commissioned film, ‘Life on the Holly Lodge Estate’, at the Community Centre and various restoration projects.  Other events are planned and will be advised in the newsletters.

Parking and ANPR trial

The ANPR system is still being finalised but will hopefully be realised shortly.  

Electric Vehicle Chargers
We currently have 51 registered users and last year supplied over 17 MWh of electricity to resident’s vehicles, enough for 51,000 miles.  After 3½ years over 20% of the original investment has been recouped.

Finances
The Estate’s unaudited accounts for the year ended 30th November 2023 are available on the HLE website (HLE.org.uk), hard copies are also available by contacting the Estate Manager.

The Treasurer, Ian Whittaker, will report separately in more detail.

Staff & Officers

I would like to thank my fellow committee members who freely give their time to help run the estate, and to our staff, Antonia, Gerry, Sean, Dean and Nichola who have to carry out the work.  

Martin Narraway

Chair

Holly Lodge Estate Committee
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